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CANYON LAKE GOLF CLUB  

Golf Community Supports New 
Emergency Vehicle for  
Canyon Lake Golfers 



Our second major tournament of the year, the  
President’s Cup is underway.  First and second round 
matches have been completed, with losers in the first 
round moving to the Vice President’s Cup flight.  The 
winners of the President’s flight and the Vice  
President’s flight will be determined by Sunday  
May 27.     
The Fiesta Day Parade will be on May 26 and the 
Men’s Golf Club will be participating in their golf carts 
along with the Women’s Golf Club, 9’ers Golf Club 
and the Tuesday Work Group.  This is always a fun 
event with lots of candy to throw to the children lining 
the parade route.  Plan ahead to participate. 
The new Wednesday game format that allows all  
players to be eligible for the game, skins and hole-in-
one is now in place and seems to be well received.  
Our golf course is in excellent condition and the 
greens have recovered nicely from the recent  
plugging.  The early warm weather is already starting 
to awaken the Bermuda grass and the fairways are 
nice and thick.  Handicap Chairman Chris Wilkeson 
says that handicaps are starting to come down with 
the warmer weather and improved condition of the 
golf course. 
June will soon be upon us and on June 1 our Men’s 
Club Championship tournament starts.  It is a three 
day tournament on June 1,2 and 3.  Watch for  
information from Major Tournament Chair Jon Evans 
and sign-up sheets in the Pro Shop. 
The Men’s Golf Club financially supported the  
development of an “Emergency Response Golf Cart” 
to be located at the Country Club.  It is equipped with 
a defibulator and oxygen equipment and can be used 
to transport emergency medical personnel and/or  
patients.  It is housed at the Country Club and will be 
on display following golf on May 2. 
We lost a long time member, Tom Patterson, in April.  
Tom was an ardent supporter of the Wednesday golf 
game and will be missed.  Our condolences go to the 
Patterson family. 
It’s election time for POA Directors in Canyon Lake 
and it’s important that you review the candidates and 
vote for the candidate(s) that will be fair to the golf 
community.  If you have not voted, please do so as 
soon as possible, no later than May 10.  If you have 
any questions about the candidates, contact me or 
one of our CLMGC Directors. 
See you on the links. 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Travis Montgomery 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President       Travis Montgomery        951-244-5193   

            tamontgomery@verizon.net 

Handicap        Chris Wilkeson         951-255-6313 

   1st VP        chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Tournaments       Jon Evans            951-244-7924          

   2nd VP      jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Secretary       Ted Horton            951-246-2928 
            tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer       Rodney Smith          951-674-1984 
            rsmith@stratwater.com 

Wed. Game      Gary Bradford          951-244-6320 
            fsh4bss@twc.com 

Membership      Greg Brack            951-570-1239           

    Rules     gbrack@msn.com 

Public Relations   Joe Kamashian         951-244-3675 
            jkamashian@ca.rr.com 

Green Com.     Shannon Van Druff       951-244-8848 
            shannon.vandruff@gmail.com 

Social         Steve McCain          951-244-0119 
            mccain4@ca.rr.com 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                February 11 
Spring Kickoff                                 March 17,18 
Presidents Cup                                          April 21 
Men's Club Championship                             June 1,2,3 
Member Guest                                September 8 
Stag Day                                   September 29 
Member-Member                                 November 17,18 
Christmas Tournament                           December 15 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf 

for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian    Jim Magill           951-244-5030 
            jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.      Dudley Thompson      951-244-6505 
            jthompson2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro        Pat Kemball          951-246-1782 
            patkemball@pga.com 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
2018 Board of Directors 

 

President         Ura Furry        951-244-1910 

              ufurry@verizon.net  

Major Tournament   
       1st VP      Valerie Montgomery 951-244-5193 

              tvmontgomery@verizon.net                  
Handicap         Linda Kamashian   951-244-3675      
       2nd VP    lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Barbara Horrigan   951-244-9379                
              Horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
Recording Secretary                                                        
              Mary Burns      650-766-6765                                                               
              meburns@juno.com                    
Treasurer         Kathy Homewood   951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership       Norma Yarbrough   951-244-8753 
              normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                                
              Barbara Spraul    951-244-6540 
              dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
              Sue Sell        951-660-7355 
              suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules            Marilyn Bridges    951-244-3984 
              marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com          
Social           Alice Ramirez     951-244-0294 
              alicencj@twc.com                         
              Merilyn Murphy    951-244-3410 

2018 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                          January 16 
Valentine Tournament                   February 13 
SB&R Tournament                     February 22 
Presidents Cup                      March 20, 27 
Club Championship                                 April 17, 19, 24  
Member Guest                                                 May 11 
Senior Championship                                  June 12,19 
Couples Eclectic                                          July 17, 24 
Breast Cancer                                               August 14 
Member/Member                          September 11, 13, 18 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 11 
Christmas Tournament                                December 11

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community 

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 6, May 1, August 7, November 6 

President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

   Congratulations to our overall Presidents Cup  

Champion, Linda Hudson.  Also to the First Place  

Flight winners Gerry Meeks, Ina Pickard and Linda  

Johnson.   Thanks to all who participated. I want to 
thank Valerie Montgomery and Lorrie Sjomeling for  

running a great tournament.  Also a thanks for Merilyn 

Murphy and Alice Ramirez for the great decorations. 

   The Club Championship started the 17th so this 
article will be in printing.  I will announce winners in the 

next bulletin.  Hope all played good & had fun. 

   Mary Burns is running the booth for the Family  

Matters Club "Club Rush".  This booth is to advertise 

our club and events and programs.     

   Congratulations to the April's Most Improved Golfer 
Mary Burns.  Also to the Low Gross Winner Marilyn 

Bridges and Low Net Winner Norma Yarbrough. 

   SB&R was at Jurupa Hills on March 22th.  It was 

a rainy day and we had 5 ladies that finished playing 

out of 10 players we won 36 points with a total now 

at 146.        

   "Cruising Down the Fairway Aboard the USS Canyon 

Lake" Member Guest Tournament is May 11th, so 

get your guest and sign up to play.  The Committee 

is working very hard to make it a success. So help 

them out by getting a donation for the tournament. 
   Mark your calendar for the change of the General 

Board Meeting.  It is moved from the 1st to the 8th. 

    Darlene Cortez is in charge of the Fiesta Day  

Booth. And the parade is in the planning, so hope you 

will consider helping in the booth and riding in the 

parade.      

May will end the POA election, and the new board 

will be taking on their new seats.  We wish them 

success in making our community a continued 

"Paradise"     
   We have lost a dear friend, Barbara Albrecht. 

She has been a member of our club for a lot of years.  

In 2007 she was President of our club and had won 
Low Net of the year 2006.  She was just a amazing 

woman, always made you feel welcome, talked to you 

like you had been friends forever. Our hearts and 

prayers go out to the family.  Barbara, you will be 

missed and in our thoughts and prayers.   

       

       
Ura Furry CLWGC President    
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MENS 
DAYS 

A/B Ind LN, C/D Ind TW 3/28/18  
    

Rick Halsey     1st A Flt 64 
Steve McCain    2nd A Flt 66 
Jim Merritt      3rd A Flt 67 
Mark Holtschult   4th A Flt 69 
Gil Kim        1st B Flt 67 
Bobby Gunter    2nd B Flt 67 
Hugh Wagoner   3rd B Flt 68 
Dudley Thompson 4th B Flt 69 
Chuck Furry     1st C Flt 26 
Robert Talleksen  2nd C Flt 24 
Clive Taylor     3rd C Flt 22 
Joe Strong      4th C Flt 21 
Jack Gray      1st D Flt 26 
Bill Levis       2nd D Flt 22 
Harry Larson    3rd D Flt 21 
Tom Damato    4th D Flt 21 
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Tom Scudieri Hole 2  
Jeff Roach Hole 7  
Don Roberson Hole 9  
Jon Evans Hole 14  
Jim Merritt Hole 18  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Barry Talbot Hole 2, 14  
Ed Doidge Hole 3  
Fred Espinosa Hole 8  
Bob Pickard Hole 12  
Gordon Westby Hole 16  

3 Best Balls  4/11/18  
    

Chip Barker        1st A Flt 192 
Greg Perry   

Jason Jernigan   

Bob Mahan   

    

Gil Cervantez       2nd A Flt 197 
Gil Kim   

Rick Potter   

Robert Talleksen   

    

Bruce Yarbrough     1st B Flt 185 
Tom Fuhrman   

Oscar Rowland   

John Petersen   

    

Darrell Hartzell      2nd B Flt 192 
Jeff Roach   

Joe Strong   

Rich Dawson   
    

Ray Freyre         1st C Flt 187 
Vernon Kelch   

Clive (BD) Taylor   

Robert Tice   
    

John Stubbs        2nd C Flt 196 
Don Potenza   

Thom Merry   

Bob Clow   
    

Dudley Thompson    1st D Flt 188 
Roger Kielty   

Tom Damato   

Harry Larson   

    

Chuck (BD) Newsom   2nd D Flt 190 
Brian Helmer   

Joe Washle   

Joe Henderson   

    

18 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Chuck Newsom Hole 2  
Joe Kamashian Hole 5  
Jeff Roach Hole 8  
Rich Tucker Hole 9  
Chip Barker Hole 10  
Dave Shankland Hole 12  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   

Oscar Rowland Hole 2, 16  
Thom Merry Hole 5  
Robert Tice Hole 7, 13  
Eric Schrader Hole 11  
John Petersen Hole 12  
Frank Brown Hole 14  
Tom Fuhrman Hole 15  

Ptnrs BB 2 On 3’s 4/18/18     

Darrell Wetherbee  1st A Flt 77 
Robert Talleksen   
    

Steve McCain     2nd A Flt 77 
Andrew Quinn   

    

Dave Shankland   3rd A Flt 79 
Rick Lane   
    

Bruce Wallace     4th A Flt 79 
Gary Bradford   

    

Jim Merritt       1st B Flt 67 
Vernon Kelch   
    

Joe Kamashian    2nd B Flt 76 
Rocky Rogers   

    

Bob Jacobson     3rd B Flt 78 
Philip Coughlin   
    

Billy Furlong      4th B Flt 78 
Ron Clinton   

    

Norm Morrissette   1st C Flt 74 
John Petersen   

    

Chuck Hawley     2nd C Flt 75 
Dick Gibson   

    

Zell Rawlins      3rd C Flt 76 
Rich Dawson   

    

Tom Fuhrman     4th C Flt 76 
Oscar Rowland   

    

Fred Espinosa     1st D Flt 69 
Don (BD) Norris   

    

Barry Talbot      2nd D Flt 69 
Don Norris   
    

Joe Washle      3rd D Flt 73 
Joe Henderson   

    

Tom Damato     4th D Flt 75 
Harold Larson   
    
18 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Ron Clinton Hole 2, 15  
Rick Lane Hole 6, 12  
Darrell Hartzell Hole 9  
Bryon Connick Hole 13  
Steve McCain Hole 14  
     
31 MAXIMUM SKINS   
Vernon Kelch Hole 4  
Gary Ellis Hole 10  
Robert Talleksen Hole 12  
Ed Doidge Hole 15  
Rich Dawson Hole 16  



LADIES 
DAYS 

President's Cup   3-20-18/3-27-18   
 
 
Linda Hudson Overall Winner 140 
   
A Flight   
Gerry Meeks      1st Low Net  146 
Mary Burns       2nd Low Net 149 
Babette Stubbs    3rd Low Net  151 
Anita Fairfield     4th Low Net  153 
Jeanette Williams  5th Low Net  154 
   
B Flight   
Ina Pickard      1st Low Net  143 
K.K. Beecher     2nd Low Net 147  wco 
Alice Ramirez    3rd Low Net  147  wco 
Ura Furry       4th Low Net  147  lco 
Maxine Whalen   5th Low Net  148 
   
C Flight   
Linda Johnson     1st Low Net  147 
Betty Henry       2nd Low Net 148 
Kathy Homewood  3rd Low Net  151 wco 
Linda Kamashian   4th Low Net  151 lco 
Laverne Cann     5th Low Net  152 

Tuesday Sweeps  Ace/Gross 4-3-18  
Marilyn Bridges    Low Gross 88 
Norma Yarbrough  Low Net 66 
   

A Flight 9 Players  
Mary Burns      1st Low Gross  87 
Marilyn Bridges    2nd Low Gross 88 
Norma Yarborough  1st Low Net   66 
Sue Sell        2nd Low Net   70 
   

B Flight 7 Players  
Darlene Cortez    Low Gross 100 
Alice Ramirez     Low Net  70 
   

C Flight 8 Players  
Diane Schneider   Low Gross   103 wco 
Linda Hudson     Low Net   69 
   

D Flight 4 Players  
Judy Kim        Low Gross 114 
Laverne Cann     Low Net  70 
   

Chip-ins       Birds  
Ellie Clow      Anita Fairfield  
Darlene Cortez   Merilyn Murphy 
            Diane Schneider 
            Babette Stubbs (2) 
            Norma Yarbrough 

Tuesday Sweeps 4/10/2018  
Game:  Bargain Day  
   

A Flight 7 Players  
1st Place Norma Yarbrough   61 
2nd Place Gerry Meeks      62 wco 
   

   

B Flight 8 Players  
1st Place  Kathy Voss      57 
2nd Place Sue Sell        58 
3rd Place  K.K. Beecher     59 
   

C Flight 11 Players  
1st Place  Carol Paulis      53 
2nd Place Rita Wacker      54 
3rd Place  Clair Bond       57 
4th Place  Mimi LaRosa     58 wco 
   

D Flight 5 Players  
1st Place  Dawn Haggerty    51 
2nd Place Linda Helmer     55 wco 
   

   

Chip-ins      Birds  
Julie Faia      Clair Bond  
Carol Paulis    Sue Sell  
Joanna Spiller   Joanna Spiller  
Kathy Voss    Kathy Voss (2)  

June 12th and 19th 
For ages 50 and over! 

8:00 Shotgun 
FLIGHTED 

Prizes for Gross & Net 
Deadline – June 5 

 
Hosted by the CLIPPS 

 

For more information contact 
 Valerie Montgomery at 244-5193 

C A N Y O N  L A K E  W O M E N ’ S  

S E N I O R  C H A M P I O N S H I P  





Canyon Lake City Championship 
Returning to Canyon Lake! 
Our Men’s Golf Club is working with the Pro Shop to restore the Canyon Lake City 
Golf Championship. Mark your calendars for October 6

th
 and 7

th
. 

More information including the game format will follow. 

New Emergency Medical Vehicle for our Course 
The new emergency medical response vehicle has arrived at the golf 
course, in part, due to generous support from the golf community  
including; Men’s Golf Club, Women’s Golf Club, 9er’s Golf Club and the 
CLAPPS. Thanks to Jack Wamsley who spearheaded the project we now 
have a specially built, customized golf cart that can transport emergency 
personnel to remote areas of the golf course when there is an emergency 
medical need. Other donors include the CLAMS, CR&R and AMR. The  
vehicle will be in service as soon as the pro shop staff is properly trained 
and coordination with the local fire department is completed. It will be on 
display after golf on May 2 and Jack Wamsley will be there to describe the 
vehicle and its capabilities at 1:15 p.m. 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club... 
Average Age..2018 
 
Last year we computed the average age of our Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club. It’s interesting to see how our average 
age has changed over the years.  In 2016 the average of our membership was 70.1.  Last year it dropped to 63.3 and 
now in 2018 the average is up to 69.  
 
These surveys not only contain the average ages of the membership but also the number of members in the club for 
those years gone by.  As you can see our Club reached it’s maximum membership when in 2004 we reached a total of 
463 members. 
 
These figures are accurate to the extent that the information came from our 2018 Men’s Golf Roster.  The roster  
contains a list of 251 of our members.  Eight of our members were not included in the Roster because they either joined 
after the Roster’s printing deadline or in the case of eight who either chose not to divulge their age or the reported age 
was unclear. According to the Roster our club membership now stands at 251. 
 
The “honor” of being the eldest member of our club still playing golf once again belongs to Mr. Hub Watson who turned 
94 last March 11

th
. He is followed closely by your Club’s Historian Jim Magill, Gene Brown, Tom Steinle, and Bill Miller 

who were all born in 1926. All of these gentlemen are still playing golf two or three times a week.  
 
We determine the average age of our club by the total years of the 243 members, 16,752 and then dividing that by the 
243.  The results follow: 
 
                      Total                Ave.                                                 Total               Ave. 
                      Members         Age                                                 Members         Age 
2018………...243…………….69.0 
2017………...242…………….63.3                              2002……....427……..…….66.2                               
2016………...256…………….70.1                              2001...........451……………  *                                                                                  
2011………...285…………….67.3                              2000……….457……………64.3 
2009………...367…………….66.2                              1999……….468……………61.7 
2007………...396…………….66.5                              1998………  *  ……….……64.3                         
2006………...431…………….  *                                  1997……….448……………64.4 
2005………...439…………….65.5                              1994……….404……………62.5     
2004………...463…………….65.2                              1992………  *  ………….…58.7 
2003………...451…………….  *                                  1988……….353……………60.3 
                                                                                    1987.………283….………...60.2 
 
*Indicates no figures available 
Compiled by the Club Historian, Jim Magill 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

Skins and Hole in One open to all Wednesday Game players! 
Effective as of Wednesday, April 11, both the Skins game and the Hole in One will be 
open to all players in the Wednesday Game.  The Men’s Golf Club Board recently  
voted to allow all players in the game to participate as follows:  Players with an index  
of 0-28.0 must play from the Blue tees;  Players with and index of 28.1-36.4 can play 
from the White tees;  players with an index of 36.5 and greater can play from the Green 
tees.  Adherence to this system will make all players eligible for all games. 



Beautification Tournament Date Change 
 

Due to scheduling conflicts we have had to reschedule the  
 

CLAPPS Beautification Tournament to Saturday June 16 
 

This is the only tournament that raises funds for our golf course with 100% of 

the money raised going directly to the beautification of the course 

The golf course should be in premium condition in June so mark your calendar 

to join the fun and help our golf course 

For a short video showing the proper method to repair your divots 

search USGA Course Care Videos /Ball Marks 



May 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 
CLWGC 
Ace/Gross 
General 
Board Meeting 

2 
CLMGC 

 

Individual Tin 

Whistle, You pick 

Foursome  

3 
9er’s Golf 
Gross & Net 

  
  

4 ALB-Partners 

Best Ball-Pick your 

Partner or 4Some  
Joe Kamashian 
Lou DeYoung 
Kathy Sanchez 
  

5 
 
 
Chuck DeSalvo 

Greg Perry 
 

6 
 
 
Gary Ellis 

7 
 
 
Ross Hanover 

Russ Smith 

  

8 
CLWGC 
Baker’s Dozen 
  
Alice Ramirez 

Robert Tice 

  

9 
CLMGC 

 

6-6-6,  You pick 

cart partner, 

Computer picks 

Foursome  

10 
9er’s Golf 

  

11 
CLWGC 
Member Guest 
  
Darlene Cortez 

12 

  

13 

Mother’s Day 

14 
Maintenance 

Day 

15 
CLWGC 
Fives & Fours 

 

 

Dennis Pitts 

Allan Stone 

16 
CLMGC 

 

Partners Best 

Ball 2 on Par 

5’s,  You pick 

Foursome  

17 
9er’s Golf 
Club  

Championship 

 

Robert Whalen  
  

18 ALB-2 Best 

Balls of 4-some, 3 

on Par 5's-

Committee Pics 
 
Twilight 

19 Canyon Lake 

Chamber of 

Commerce  

Tournament 

 

Fred Vian 
 

20 
 
David Derse 

Walt Popper 

21 22 
 CLWGC 
Hate’ Em 

  
  

23 
CLMGC 

 

2-2-3 Waltz, You 

pick Foursome  

24 
9er’s Golf  
SB&R @ 
   Menifee Lakes 

Harry Larson 

  

25 ALB-

Individual Tin 

Whistle - Pick your 

4-some 
 
Mark Wagoner 

 
 

26 

27 
9er’s Scramble 

 

 

 

Dave Carlson 

28 

Memorial’s Day 

29 
CLWGC 
Pick Ur 4-some 
Best Ball 3,2,1 

 

Bob McCall 

Jerry Serdinsky 

30 
CLMGC 

 

Partner’s Best 

Ball, You pick 

Foursome  

 

Dave Hartman 

31 
9er’s Golf 
Guest Day 
  
 

Carla Cords 

  Notes: 
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
11:00 am NINERS 



 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
PRESENTS 

2018 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday, June 1st, 2nd and 3rd 

GROSS SCORE DIVISIONS: 

Club Champion division; all ages 

Senior Champion division; age 55 to 64 

Super Senior division; age 65 to 74 

Master division; age 75 and above 

Entry Fee is $45.00, Cart, and green fee not included. 

In addition to the gross score division’s listed  

There will be 4 net Flight divisions, based on handicap 

May 15th L.I. will be used 

The sign-up sheet is in the Pro Shop, along with rules, 

And the full format 

 

If you have any questions contact Tournament Director Jon Evans 

951-244-7924 ;  email : jon.evans3@verizon.net 



            Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club   

       Most Improved Players during the month of March  

 Below you will see the list that the SCGA has forwarded to us with the names of the  

members of the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club that have shown the most improvement in 

their games during the past thirty days.     

   Last  New    Last New 

1 Fred Finger 16.3 14.2  11 Larry Greene 14.1 13 

2 Jeff Roach 18.1 16.2  12 Joe Kamashian 13.6 12.6 

3 Gary Bradford 16.3 14.8  13 Bob Clow 35 33.2 

4 Don Raworth 17.1 15.7  14 Bill Levis 26.1 24.7 

5 Carlos Ramirez 19.8 21.7  15 Dave Campbell 16.8 15.8 

6 Jack Gray 33.2 31.1  16 Gil Kim 15.6 14.7 

7 Pat Kemball 3.1 2.4  17 Tom Scudieri 15.2 14.3 

8 Joe Strong 24.2 22.6  18 Chris Wilkeson 6.4 5.8 

9 Joe Henderson 36.6 34.5  19 Steve McCain 10.9 10.2 

10 Shannon Vandruff 11.1 10.1  20 Mike Connor 36.9 35.5 

You really have to work at it to make the above list.  It's hard to make this list once but 

two of our members, Dave Campbell & Chris Wilkeson, have made it two months in 

a row.  Congrat's to you two!!!       Jim Magill, Club Historian 

1980   38 years Jim Magill 2011    7 years Jerry Tennery 

1991   27 years Tom Fuhrman 2012    6 years Brian Helmer 

1995   23 years LeRoy Nelson 2013    5 years Alan Horst 

1996   22 years Jim Paulis 2013    5 years Patrick Maslach 

1997   21 years Robert Cathro 2016    2 years Don Camron 

1997   21 years Ray Perry 2016    2 years John Gomez 

1999   19 Years Jim Musser 2016    2 years Vern Kelch 

2004   14 years Bob Carnagey 2016    2 years John Miller 

2004   14 years Andy Saldate 2016    2 years Bob Tice 

2010    8 years Randy Bonner    

Men's Club Anniversaries… 
The members of the Canyon Lake Men's Golf Club 

congratulate the following on the anniversary of 

joining our club in the year listed below…. 

Jim Magill, Club Historian 



“After Lunch Bunch”             Your Friday game for 38 years…  

 
On Friday, April 6th, all seven of our foursomes completed play in less than 4 ½ hours.  Great job, Gents!   
 
Here is something you can mark on your calendars, we will be continuing to play with our Winter Schedule until Friday, 
June 1

st
.  On that day we will go back to our Summer Hours, signing up between 6:30 & 7:15 and teeing off at 8AM. 

 
Following are the results of play for the past few weeks; 
March 23 – 3 Best Balls of Foursome – 16 Players 
1 – Bob Stinson, Nick Valencia, Joe Strong, & Brian Helmer – 191 
2 – Jeff Roach, Leroy Madera, Bill Levis, & Jim Musser – 194 
 
“Losers of the Week” – Hugh Wagoner, Ray Freyre, Oscar Rowland, & Joe Henderson – 207 
 
“Skins” – Oscar Rowland (#1), Jeff Roach (#3), Pete Mortensen (#6), Joe Strong (#12), Bill Levis (#16),  
                                                   Hugh Wagoner (#17) 
 
March 30 – Individual Tin Whistle – 20 Players 
“A” Flight                                                             “B” Flight 
1 – Joe Strong – 22                                            1 – Bill Levis – 26 
2 – Tom Fuhrman – 21                                       2 – Jim Musser – 24 
3 – Bob Stinson – 21                                          3 – Ed Doidge – 20 
 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. – Hugh Wagoner – 11             “B” Flt. – Marv Tweedy – 10 
 
“Skins” – Hugh Wagoner (#4), Andy Quinn (#6), Bob Tallaksen (#12), & Joe Strong (#15). 
 
 
April 6 – Partners Best Ball – April 6 – Partners Best Ball – Two Flights 
“A”  Flight                                                         “B” Flight 
1 – Nick Valencia & Bob Tallaksen – 61          1 – Ed Doidge & Chuck Hudson – 53 
2 – Clive Taylor & Jeff Roach – 62                   2 – Joe Washle & Joe Henderson – 54 
 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight                                                           “B” Flight 
                                     Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 67                 Sam Theodora & Brian Helmer – 62 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Sam Theodora – 8’7”     #15 – Bill Hallahan – 11’ 
 
 
“Skins” – Jim Musser (#5 & 18), Joe Washle (#12), Oscar Rowland (#13), & Bob Stinson (#14). 
 
April 13 – Four Man Tin Whistle – 24 Players 
1 – Marv Tweedy, Andy Quinn, Joe Strong, & Joe Washle – 92 
2 – Sam Theodora, Chuck Hudson, Nick Valencia, & Tom Fuhrman – 81 
 
“Losers of the Week” – Bobby Gunter, Curt Schneider, Jim Musser & Joe Henderson – 69 
 
“Skins” – Nick Valencia (#5), Chuck Hudson (#7), Bill Levis (#8), Joe Strong (#9), Curt Schneider (#12), &  
                 Dennis Franks (#15).   
 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Bill Levis 4’8”     #15 – Sam Theodora – 7’10” 
 
“A-Men Corner” (Holes 16,17,& 18) – Most TW Points – 1

st
 - Joe Washle        2

nd
 - Jeff Roach - 6 

 
 
Want to speed up play?  Here’s one easy way -  When you finish a hole go immediately to the next tee box.  Your cart 
partner can then tee off while you are writing down scores for the last hole. This is just one little tip on how to speed up 
play.  
Quote- “When all the Okies left Oklahoma and moved to California it raised the IQ of both States.” – Will Rogers, 
famed humorist of the 20’ & 30’s who died in Alaska in an air crash on August 15, 1935 while flying with his friend, 
Wiley Post. 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

April 4, 2018 
MINUTES 

 
 
Call to Order:  President Travis Montgomery called the meeting to order at 1:50 p.m. and led the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
Attendance:  Present were President Travis Montgomery, 1st VP Chris Wilkeson, 2nd VP Jon Evans, Direc-
tors Greg Brack, Gary Bradford, Ted Horton, Joe Kamashian, Steve McCain and Treasurer Rod Smith.  Di-
rector Shannon VanDruff was absent.  A quorum was present.  4 members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by Director Kamashian and approved 
“to accept the March 7, 2018 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball was not in attendance. 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder was not in attendance 
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson reported that SCGA intends to notify club membership chairper-
sons 30 days in advance when a member renewal is due. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on 
hand. 
 Get well cards in March: 
 Hub Watson – hospitalized for high blood pressure 
 Gordon Westby – angiogram and artery procedure 
 Sympathy cards in March:  none 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Rod Smith reported the check register beginning balance in March was 
$29,954.54 and ending balance was $27,127.03.  He recorded expenses of $1,774 and year-to-date expens-
es of $15,307. with net revenues of $167.16 for the Sweet Heart Tournament and $317.34 for the Spring Kick 
off Tournament.  The year-end audit is scheduled and tax materials will be delivered to Lawrence Lathrop, 
CPA.  President Montgomery will check with Mr. Lathrop regarding the tax filing date for the Club.  It was 
moved by Director Evans, seconded by Director Bradford and approved “to accept the Treasurer’s report”. 
 
Handicap Report:  Vice President Wilkeson reported that during the month of February:  59 indexes went 
down; 80 remained the same; 103 went up; 8 members have no index; and, 11 members have a local index 
(over 36.4).  1,095 rounds were posted by 182 members; 18 rounds were not posted; 6 cards were turned in 
with the wrong date;  
In response to the question about acquiring a new computer for the posting room, Chairman Wilkeson noted 
that, unfortunately people are messing with the computer and that it is a people problem, not a computer 
problem. 
 
Major Tournaments:  Director Evans reported the following: 
President’s Cup – April 21, 2018 – 45 members signed up at this time.  There is room for 19 more partici-
pants.  The sign-up will be limited to the 1st 64 paid participants.  The cost is $20 which guarantees you two 
matches.  A 12-Month index will be used. 
City of Canyon Lake Championship Tournament – Member Jon Keigwin addressed the Board saying he was 
working with Pat Kemball on the development of a “Canyon Lake City Championship” tournament.  It would 
be open to non-Canyon Lake residents.  After discussion it was moved by Director Bradford, seconded by 
Director Evans and accepted that “Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club support the promotion and organization of a 
City Championship”.  Pat Kemball will be asked to verify the proposed date of October 6, 2018. 
 
 



Wednesday Game:  Director Bradford reported March contributions of $67 to the Veterans’ Day fund and 
$223 to the Picnic fund.   
VP Wilkeson and President Montgomery met with Member Bob Carnagey to discuss computer changes re-
quired to include green tees for the Wednesday game.  Director Bradford noted that the software has been 
changed and eligible members playing from the green tees will now be in the game.  Note: 
 Index below 28.0 must play from the blue tees, Index 28.1 to 36.4 must play from blue or white tees to be 

in the game, skins and hole-in-one; 
 Index 36.5 and greater can play from the green tees to be eligible for the game, skins and hole-in-one. 
Director Bradford noted that he intends to have the CLMGC printers serviced and the speakers repaired or 
replaced. 
 
Membership & Rules:  Director Brack reported that there are 252 members and that 80 renewals were done 
online (31.7%).  New member Darrell Wetherbee is welcomed.  There is one Social member and 2 Junior 
members.  Members are encouraged to renew membership “on-line”. 
 Director Brack reported that there was one minor qualification issue that was readily resolved in the  

Member/Member Tournament. 
 Director Brack has requested the Proshop staff to set up a date for the recommended “beginners class on 

golf terminology, etiquette, rules and play opportunities for new and potential new members”.   
 

Public Relations:  Director Kamashian reported that the Roster book is out and there are 15 available for 
purchase and 25 will be retained by the Club for new members.  He encouraged all to send articles to him for 
the Bulletin. 
 
Green Committee: Director VanDruff was not in attendance – no report. 
 
Social Committee:  Director McCain noted that in preparation for Fiesta Day, he will check with past presi-
dent Levis to locate the magnetic signs. 
 
President’s Report:  President Montgomery discussed the following: 
 Canyon Lake POA Club’s “Speak to the Candidates” meeting is Monday, April 9th, 2018 at the CL Lodge. 
 CLMGC will participate in the “Club Rush” event sponsored by Family Matters on Sunday, April 22, 2018 

at 2:00 to 6:00 PM.  The 9’ers and Women’s Golf Club will also be in attendance. Joe Kamashian will 
supply a pop-up tent.  Rod Smith will bring chipping game materials.  The 9’ers will host a putting contest.  
It was moved by Joe Kamashian, seconded by Gary Bradford and approved “to donate a $40 CLMGC 
Stag Day raffle ticket as a door prize”.   

 Chuck Newsom has been asked to reactivate the CLMGC website.  Chuck was asked to include the 
Monthly Bulletin on the site if possible. 

 CLMGC, CLWGC and TWG will be participating in the Fiesta Day parade on May 26, 2018.  CLMGC, co-
ordinated by Director McCain, will supply 150 pounds of candy, balloons and 34 US flags.  It was moved 
by Director Evans, seconded by Director Wilkeson and approved “to have a CLMGC banner made for the 
parade, not to exceed $125.00”.  Director Kamashian will acquire the banner. 

 President Montgomery reported that the Easter Egg Hunt went well. 
 
New Business:  A pre-season horserace is being considered for Friday, April 13, 2018.  
 
Next Meeting:  May 2, 2018 - 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Gary Bradford, seconded by Rodney Smith and approved “to ad-
journ at 3:30 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
 
 
 



 Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

Board Meeting Minutes 

April 03, 2018 

 

 

Call to Order.   1:07 

 

Roll Call: Present:  Ura Furry, Valerie Montgomery, Linda Kamashian, Mary Burns, Barbara Horrigan, 

Sue Sell, Barbara Spraul, Merilyn Bridges, Norma Yarbrough, Alice Ramirez, Merilyn Murphy 

 

Absent: Kathy Homewood 

 

Pledge of Allegiance Led by Darlene Cortez 

 

Minutes:    A motion was made by Sue Sell and seconded by Marilyn Bridges to approve the minutes as 

presented from the March 06, 2018 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attendance with 

none opposed. 

 

OFFICER REPORTS: 

 

President Ura Furry 

Ms. Furry thanked Valerie Montgomery and Lorrie Sjomeling for the great President’s Cup Tournament 

and Alice Ramirez and Merilyn Murphy for the wonderful table decorations. Congratulations to the overall 

winner, Linda Hudson, as well as to the Flight winners, Gerry Meeks, Ina Pickard and Linda Johnson.  

The decision to run it as a two day tournament increased the number of players by eleven.  The Club 

Championship is later this month so hopefully everyone has signed up to compete.  Our Club will have a 

booth at the Family Matters “Club Rush” event at Holiday Harbor on Sunday, April 22.  Mary Burns is 

running the booth with the help of other club members.  So stop by and support our booth.  Our booth 

will be advertising our Club as well as other programs the Pro Shop offers.  We are also donating a gift 

certificate from the Pro Shop for the Grand Prize drawing.   The Colony is having an Invitational  Tourna-

ment May 1, 2018.  They are looking for five more players to complete the field. 

 

Treasurer Kathy Homewood (not Present) 

No treasurers report was submitted for review. 

A $25.00 bank fee from a lost check is still in dispute. 

 

Major Tournament Chair:  Valerie Montgomery 

Thanks to the President’s Cup Committee for a great tournament and the Decorating Committee for the 

wonderful decorations.  Congratulations to the winner, Linda Hudson and to each of the Flight winners. 

The Club Championship is up next, the signups are ongoing. 

 

Handicap Chair:   Linda Kamashian 

Still making corrections to score postings. Most improved:  Mary Burns, Carla Cords and Ura Furry. 

 

Tuesday Tournament:    Barbara Horrigan 

Low Gross: Marilyn Bridges 88, Low Net Norma Yarbrough 66. 



Playing from the Green Tees.  Haven’t had an accurate accounting for the use of the Green Tees.  

There has only been one regular Tuesday play so far. Going forward, we need to be in contact with the 

Niners to let them know the Green Tees are an option. 

Recording Secretary:   Mary Burns   (Nothing to Report) 

 

Membership: Norma Yarbrough 

SCGA membership fees have been paid. 

Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell (Nothing to Report) 

 

Rules Chair Marilyn Bridges 

Marilyn will be reviewing rules once or twice a month at the Tuesday morning meeting before play. 

The differential between the White Tees and the Green Tees will be discussed at a later date. 

 

Social Chairs Alice Ramirez/Merilyn Murphy 

The committee is working on the decorations for the Club Championship. 

 

Pat Kemball  (Not Present) 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Greens Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 

Brightview has added an Architect to their staff who will be available to us if needed.  New plants have 

been planted at the base of the new clock and around several tee boxes. The olive trees continue to be 

a problem and spraying is ongoing to contain their fruiting season.  During the frost, a homeowner 

drove across #18, 11, and 16, causing tire marks.  We must stay on the paths during the frost times.             

Hole # 4: A portion of the retaining wall at the tee has been removed and the broken cart path curbing 

has been removed from behind the green. Hole # 5: New plantings have been eaten, possibly by rab-

bits that live in the bushes in that area.  Removing the bushes and new ground cover is being consid-

ered. Hole # 8:  DG will be added to the walking path to the green. Hole # 9: The owl house in the palm 

tree has been taken over by bees.  Mark will call a professional to remove them. Hole # 16:  The curb-

ing that is to be removed will entail additional work as to the growth of the turf up to the curb. 

COURSE CONDITIONS 

 

Mark Lauder: Golf Course Superintendent 

The Bermuda grass is coming in and the mower is cutting lower.  The furrows in front of the greens that 
the ladies club asked about were done to control unwanted growth in that area.  This will no longer be 
done.  The committee made a decision on the new tee markers:  Mark will order from a local supplier 
and they should be here by next month. 

Steve Schneider: Operation 

The parking lot is still in planning but should be out by next month for bids.  The committee hopes our 
parking lot can be done during the course closure in October. 

Recommendation from the CLWGC:  The OB markers on Hole 17 cannot be seen from the tee box.  

Can the area around the OB marker be cleaned out and additional OB markers be placed.  

 

     



Sunshine  Lila Gann 

Ms. Gann reported Barbara Albrecht is at home resting.  The family would appreciate meals and cards.  

 

SB&R Darlene Cortez 

Members of the club competed at Jurupa Hills in the rain and accrued 36 points, the running total is 146 

points  Next up is Cherry Hills, April 26. 

 

SCGA Delegate     Ina Pickard 

Information on SCGA events can be found on the WSCGA website, www.scga.org 

 

CLIPPS.   Valerie Montgomery 

Next meeting is April 17,  on the agenda is the Senior Tournament.   

Big Sister/Little Sister  Ellie Clow  (Not Present) 

 

18 Hole/Niners Liaison Barbara Spraul 

The Niners are also participating in “Club Rush.”  Following Pat Kemball’s golf clinic for new golfers, the 

Niners have 4 new members.  

 

Old Business 

 

Standing Rule 

Rainout Policy / Prize Money 

After much discussion, the new standing rule was tabled and will be edited and resubmitted at the May 

8, 2018 Board Meeting 

 

Fiesta Days 

All supplies have been ordered or we have on hand..  The Easy Up will be checked to verify it is within 

the CalFire requirements. The Fiesta Days Parade is taking a different route.  No Golf Carts or other ve-

hicles will be permitted in the parking area near the Lodge.  Shuttles will run from various places to 

transport patrons to and from the Lodge area.  

 

New Business 

Introduced by Marilyn Bridges: The Canyon Lake logo has changed, can we change the shape of the 

Medallion.  After the 2018 tournaments have concluded the Medallions will be discussed. 

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 2:17pm 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Mary E. Burns 

Recording Secretary 
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